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“Growing together in the spirit of Christ’s love” 

A N   O U T S T A N D I N G   S C H O O L 
  

 
16th December 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity, as we near the end of the autumn term, to thank you for the 
support you have given to staff as we all faced the enormous challenge of delivering the best 
education  possible to our young people in the face of the difficulties presented by the Covid-19 
pandemic. There has been a genuine sense of understanding and unity, despite the periods of self-
isolation and disruption to provision. I am sure that you agree with me that staff at school have 
managed so well to keep continuity in the delivery of the curriculum through remote learning and 
that the pastoral care for pupils had been exceptional. 
 
I would like to remind you that school will close at 1.30 pm on Friday 18th December and will reopen 
on Monday 4th January. However, the Government has asked that schools continue to collect the 
details of pupils and staff who test positive for Covid-19, whose symptoms developed within 48 hours 
of school closing on Friday. If we receive information of a positive case which has potentially affected 
those in school on Thursday 17th and 18th December, we will send notice to self-isolate by 
ParentMail. 
 
Please note the following information regarding the reporting of positive cases during the Christmas 
period which we have received from the Department of Education. 
 
 
 
 Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed 

symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, the school should not be contacted. 
Parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by 
NHS Test and Trace. 
 

 For the first 6 days after teaching ends, if a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus 
(COVID-19), having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school is 
asked to assist in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may 
have been infectious whilst in school. 

 
School staff are not asked to remain on-call or conduct any contact tracing more than 6 days 
after the final day of teaching. Where a school’s last teaching day is on Friday 18th December, 
there should be no pupil contact tracing asks beyond Thursday 24th December. 
 
For the first 6 days after the end of term, schools are not asked to be on-call at all times. 
Therefore, to eliminate the possibility of numbers of staff having their school holiday disrupted, 
I would request that parents and carers wishing to report a positive test result contact me directly 
between the hours of 10 am and 12 noon each day, up to and including Thursday 24th 
December.  
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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Newsletter No. 4  – October 2020 
 
Remote Learning 
Until Thursday 24th September we had no members of our school community testing positive for 
Covid-19.  Unfortunately, since then we had experienced positive cases among staff and in all 
year groups except Year 7.  This has necessitated a move to remote/online learning for many 
pupils. 
I wish to commend staff for the exceptional job that has been done to deliver learning either on 
Microsoft Teams or through other virtual learning methods.  Many of us are learning new skills, 
which are challenging but which are clearly benefitting our pupils.   
I would be most grateful if you could remind your children that when they are at home self-
isolating they should be following their timetable.  This is unlike the lockdown period we 
experienced from March to July.  Teachers are in school and are in communication with their 
classes from the room in which the class would be taught under normal circumstances, either on 
camera or through chat facilities.  Pupils must attend online classes or complete work set 
remotely.  A small minority of pupils have not engaged well with their online learning, having 
disrupted sessions or not having completed work as set.  Following a short period of self-isolation 
pupils will return and should be aware that they may face sanctions or school detentions if their 
work or behavior is not of the standard expected. 
If the reason your child is not attending online or completing the work set is that there are 
technical/equipment issues at home, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Year Manager 
in the first instance. 
 
Cafod Fast Day 
Due to the ongoing restrictions in response to the pandemic, it will not be possible to collect 
money for Cafod next Friday 9th October in the usual way.  If you would like to donate to the 
cause, please follow the link which you will receive next week by Parent Mail. 
 
Streetwise Production (virtual) 
Year 7 pupils will receive a virtual presentation on road safety on Thursday 8th October from the 
‘Streetwise’ organization. 
 
Year 11 Careers Interviews 
Every year we have many volunteers who come into school to facilitate mock careers interviews.  
If you would like to be involved with this activity closer to Christmas, which this year will be 
conducted online, please contact Mrs Cooper at the school. 
 
Parking 
I would like to thank parents for their compliance with our measures to combat the spread of 
Covd-19.  I would also request that they park responsibly with our close neighbours in mind.  I 
have been sent photographs by local residents which show cars on pavements blocking the way. 
 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr C Horrocks 
Headteacher 
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Please use cho@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk and not the usual enquiries@ email. Please note 
that where pupils are required to self-isolate due to contact with a positive case after the first 
6 days following the end of term, school does not need to be informed about their absence 
until the first day of the new term. 
 
 
I hope that the information is clear to all. However, if you would like to discuss any concerns 
you have, please do not hesitate to contact me at school before we break up on Friday. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr C Horrocks 
Headteacher 

 


